Dear Parents,

Beginning Band Students have completed the instrument trial process and are ready to begin performing!  This means it is time to do your part and obtain an instrument.

Your child has chosen to play the Euphonium!  Euphonium students will rent their instruments from Conway Middle School.  Please fill out the attached OCPS M-2 Form and return it to the school.  There is a $50 Instrument Maintenance Donation.

They will need to obtain the following items:

· Tradition of Excellence Book 1 for Euphonium or Baritone B.C.

· slide grease

· valve oil

· Bach 6.5 AL mouthpiece 

(contact Mr. N for good websites for less expensive options)
· Mouthpiece brush

· Wire music stand for home practice
How to Obtain an Instrument

I strongly encourage all students to rent an instrument.  The music stores I use at Conway provide new instruments for a reasonable monthly cost in a “rent-to-own” program where the monthly rental payment builds equity toward the purchase of the instrument.

All instruments require repair at some point.  Some repairs can be quite costly.  Therefore, I also strongly encourage parents to purchase the insurance that covers the cost of the instrument repair and replacement.  This insurance provides free repairs for the life of the rental agreement and provides a “loaner” instrument to use while the instrument is being repaired.

A brief word about music stores:  I strongly encourage parents to rent an instrument from a reputable music store.  Many stores in the Orlando area that sell instruments are NOT reputable music stores.  Often, they sell instruments of inferior quality and provide little or no service.  While these stores provide a low-cost alternative to the music stores I recommend, their inferior instruments break quickly, are impossible to repair, and are often impossible to play with a characteristic sound.

Option 1 – Rent with a store in this packet
I have included information for three local music stores in this folder.  I encourage all parents to look at renting through one of these stores.  This is the fastest and easiest way to obtain a rental instrument as well as purchase the necessary accessories for students’ specific needs. For your convenience all rentals can be done online!
Option 2 – Rent on Your Own
You may go out on your own to rent an instrument and purchase accessories for your student’s use.  Please be careful when renting as many stores rent inferior, low-quality instruments that involve a cheaper monthly payment.  These low-quality instruments break easily and are impossible to repair.  Be sure the instrument comes with the appropriate mouthpiece and/or reeds as outlined on the equipment list.

I recommend the following music stores:

Garden Music Center – 407-654-5277

Avalon School of Music – 407-567-7776

The Band Room – 407-897-7080

Music and Arts – 407-345-0544

Option 3 – Pre-Owned Instrument

Some parents already own the instrument they want their student to play.  Please have it thoroughly serviced by a qualified repair technician before bringing it to school for use.  Students will need their own mouthpiece as outlined on the equipment list as well as the appropriate accessories for the individual instrument.

Option 4 – Purchase an Instrument

I discourage most parents from purchasing an instrument for their student.  Places like Ebay and such can be dangerous places full of people selling poor copies of high-quality instruments.  Renting from one of our trusted stores provides the service on a brand-new instrument that cannot be offered when purchasing.

Obtaining an instrument is one of the most important steps in the life of the Beginning Band student.  A proper instrument with the proper accessories will insure your student has great success right from the beginning.  A poor instrument will cause a great deal of difficulty getting your student started and can result in disillusionment with the overall band activity.  Please follow my recommendations for the best success with this process.

If you are concerned about the financial responsibility of renting an instrument please contact me as soon as you can.  There are ways in which Conway Middle School can assist.  The easiest way to contact me is via email: keith.nichols@ocps.net
Keith Nichols
